
July 15, 2024

For the 23-24 academic year, we were in compliance overall with our own policy and federal and state 
regulations, as follows:

1. In cooperation with Whitson's, we complied with competitive food and beverage items sold on the school 
campus.

2. We established and met goals for nutrition promotion and education in our Physical Education program and 
in the cafeteria.

3. We allowed the following exemptions for fundraisers this year (we are allowed ten per year): 
     L&R School Candygrams

     L&R School Emporium
     Kona Ice
     Sock Hop

4. The Wellness Policy was published on our website.along with our Family Handbook.
5. We provided opportunities for all scholars to have student health screening (Scoliosis, BMI, Vision and 

Hearing).

Below are some items for revision in the 24-25 academic year:
The Wellness Committee needs to plan more health-related information sessions for all scholars.

According to our charter, the Physical Education teacher must chair the Wellness Committee. Mr. Pitts did this 
last year, and Mr. Deanda and I will continue to assist with the Committee for the upcoming academic year. We 

need to meet during Teacher Inservice in July/August to plan wellness activities and exemptions for the new 
year. 


